BOROUGH OF GETTYSBURG 59 EAST HIGH STREET, GETTYSBURG, PA 17325 COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING (CDBG) OCTOBER 10, 2017

President Robert Krummerich called the public hearing to order at 6:30 PM with the following Councilors present: Vice President Scot Pitzer, Mr. Jacob Schindel, Mrs. Susan Naugle, Mr. Graham Weaver and Mr. Wesley Heyser. Mrs. AmyBeth Hodges was absent. Borough staff present included: Mayor Theodore Streeter; Borough Manager Charles Gable; Borough Secretary Sara Stull; Solicitor Harold Eastman; Finance Director Nickie James; Public Works Director Dan Hilliard and Chad Clabaugh, Borough Engineer, C. S. Davidson, Inc.

Others present include: Mike Shestok, 264 Baltimore Street and Mike Tallent, 811 Johns Avenue.

Representing the press were Jim Hale with the *Gettysburg Times* and Lillian Reed of the *Evening Sun*.

Manager Gable announced that the public hearing is the second conducted for the Borough Council to discuss the Borough's application for funding under the 2017 fiscal year's Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program. He noted that it is a mandatory requirement to hold two hearings. Manager Gable said that the Borough of Gettysburg plans to use the money to fund ramps as required by the federal Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). The available funding for the 2017 application submission is \$111,116.00.

There were no public comments at this time.

Moved Mr. Pitzer, seconded Mr. Schindel to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 PM. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara L Stull

Sara L. Stull

Borough Secretary